


Barton Feb.​y​ 7. 1779 --- 
Sir 

The Committee of Correspondence Inspection of Safety for the Town of Barton have 
received the letter you honoured them with as Chairman of the Committee Of Safety for the 
State of New Hampshire is reply to one to Sent the Committee of Alstead.--------- 

We immediately made the Council of the State [&] the Committee of Correspondence for 
Cambridge, acquainted with the contents of your letter; the former are of opinion that it will be 
necessary to have copies of the examination taken by your Committee, as also of the 
Depositions taken relative to this matter, properly authenticated in order to regulate their 
procedure against Baxter & Welch the Committee of Cambridge will in the interem 
have an Eye upon Welch, who is a Person of property and has a large family ------ 

From what the Committee have already perceived of your zeal & attention to the general 
interest of these States, they flatter themselves that you will as Soon as possible furnish them 
with such necessary proofs and Evidence as you may be about to obtain.  When ever you may 
have occasion to require the Services of this Committee, we shall be proud of affording them 
----- 

I am with great respect  
Sir 

Your most obed​t​ hum. Serv.​t 

Hon.​bl​ Meshech Weare Nat Barber Chairman 
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